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SUBJECT/TITLE
Official use of confiscated firearms

SPONSOR
Rep. Paul Bather

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local police and sheriffs

Requirement:

Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill specifies the 'official use' of firearms retained by government agencies prior to transfer to the Kentucky State Police for sale.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The impact of this bill is indeterminable, but is expected to be moderate.  The bill provides local law enforcement agencies who retain firearms in the course of their duties with a variety of options for using the retained firearms and ammunition.  Included in those options are a variety of cost saving measures including the use of retained ammunition for marksmanship training and test purposes.  Additionally, while firearms may not be destroyed, this bill would allow them to be used to provide parts for firearms used by government agencies.  Additionally, local law enforcement agencies would be allowed to issue retained weapons to peace officers for use in the performance of their duties.

The most commonly issued service weapon for Kentucky peace officers is a semi-automatic nine millimeter pistol.  A variety of different brands of this weapon are used by peace officers.  State law enforcement officials reported that the average cost of a service weapon ranges between $500-$600.  While unable to provide an estimate of the number of retained weapons that might meet the qualifications for a law enforcement service weapon, officials stated that the ability to use even a small number of the retained weapons for service weapons could generate some savings.  

Law enforcement officials also stated that peace officers are required to undergo police course, target training with live ammunition two to four times per year.  Each training session will require the use of approximately 50 to 100 rounds of ammunition.  Training for law enforcement recruits may require the use of up to 2,000 rounds of ammunition per recruit.  The ability to supplement the cost of ammunition by using retained ammunition in these practice environments could generate some minimal savings.

Law enforcement officials also stated that retained weapons that are not suitable for peace officer service weapons might also be useful in the training program.  Weapons that are not suitable for issue to peace officers may be used in training programs to instruct peace officers in the types of weapons that they may encounter in the course of their duties.  Law enforcement officials indicated that it would be useful for officers to understand the types of weapons that may be turned against them and to gain experience in the uses of such weapons.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Norman Lawson, LRC; Earl Marshall, Kentucky Sheriffs' Association; Chief Rebecca Langston, President, Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police
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